These are the minutes from the January 13, 2020, meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.
Present were Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney — Chair, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Delshaune
Flipp — Board Member, Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent. Mr. William Barrett — Asst.
Health Agent.

Having a quorum, Mrs. Mahoney motioned to open the meeting at 6:03 p.m., Ms. Flipp
seconded, all in favor.

Appointments:

6:15 p.m. — Mrs. Kathleen Mahoney, Tobacco Coordinator
New Business:

Update to Tobacco Regulations: Mrs. Mahoney updated the board on the State definitions
discussed in “An Act Modernizing Tobacco Control” and discussed prohibiting smoking bars in
Hanover, as well as an update to the workplace tobacco regulations. Mrs. Mahoney also
informed the board of the FDA changes to the age to purchase tobacco products to 21 throughout
the country. Mrs. Mahoney also discussed the new fine structure for violations for 21+ flavored
tobacco sales as $1,000 , $2,000 and $5,000 for a first, second and third offense. The Hanover
Board of Health will be holding a public hearing on February 3, 2020 regarding the changes to
the Tobacco regulations to include the updated workplace tobacco regulations and a ban on
smoking bars in Hanover.

Meeting Minute approval:

11/18/2019 — Ms. Flipp motioned to approve the meeting minutes from 11/18/2019, Mr.
Dougherty second, all in favor.

12/2/2019 — Mr. Dougherty motioned to approve the meeting minutes from 12/2/2019, Mrs.
Mahoney second, all in favor.

12/16/2019 — Ms. Flipp motioned to approve the meeting minutes from 12/16/2019, Mr.
Dougherty second, all in favor.

Update from the Public Health Nurse regarding Bodyworks:

Nancy Funder informed the Board that the Bodywork regulations have been returned from Town
Council and there will be a Public Hearing on March 9™ at the regular Board of Health Meeting.

Septic Plan Approvals:

374 Circuit Street — McGlone Enterprises Inc. — Plans dated 1-1/2/20, approved as submitted.

48 Deborah Road— Senna Fitzgerald Gilbert Associates — — Plans dated 12/9/19, approved with
variances, Mr. Dougherty motioned to approve, Ms. Flipp second; so voted unanimously.




57 Rosaria Drive — Stenbeck & Taylor, Inc. — Plans dated 11/18/19, approved with variances, Mr.
Dougherty motioned to approve, Ms. Flipp second; so voted unanimously

Ms. Flipp moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned
at 7:32 p.m.




